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December 5, 2024 
 
 
Dear Neighbor:  
 
This letter is to inform you that National Grid crews and contractors are preparing for the 
construction of a new electric substation at 132 State Route 28 in Raquette Lake, NY. Our 
current substation — located on the corner of State Route 28 and County Road 2 — will be 
replaced with a new substation across the road, and its sole purpose is to better serve our 
customers. 
 
Beginning the week of December 23, 2024 until March 2025, crews will begin the civil 
construction work on the new substation. During this time, you may see trees and stumps being 
removed and stone brought to the site. This will be followed by the pouring and installation of 
concrete foundations for the substation equipment, which will arrive to the site in Spring 2025. 
 
Between April and May 2025, our overhead line crews will upgrade the distribution and sub-
transmission structures within the substation site as well as the structures along State Route 28. 
You may experience occasional traffic delays along State Route 28 during this time. 
 
Between June and August 2025, crews will complete a cutover from the existing substation to 
the new substation. Raquette Lake customers may experience a short, temporary outage while 
this cutover is conducted. We will provide advance notice of when the outage will occur.  
 
Finally, following energization of the new substation, the existing substation will be retired and 
torn down, and the site will be returned to grass. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at (518) 603-1040 if you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this project. Additional communications will be provided as we progress with this 
project. Thank you for your cooperation and best wishes for a healthy and happy holiday season.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Erin Gryniak 
Lead Specialist, Project Engagement 
 
 
 
 
 


